July 24, 2006 Minutes of RCT
A  meeting of the Recluse Community Trust (RCT) was held at the home of Fred and Mary Ann Oedekoven at 7:00 PM. It was called because of concerns about the finances of the RCT.
Members present were:  Fred Oedekoven, Kathy Spellman, Lorraine Amende and Kathy Spellman.  Other Community members present were Mary Ann Oedekoven, Bruce Amende, and Don Spellman.  
There are serious concerns in the community about the amount of money spent for the Recluse Weekend Round Up and the lack of communication between the trust board and the executive director, Sue Wallis. It was agreed that there were too many activities taking place in too short of time.  It was never made clear how much all of this was going to cost. We would also like to know what the grant for the arts council will actually cover.  Since we spent so much on the Weekend Round Up we do not have funds to cover the painting of the curtain and the original art honoring donators.

Kathy reported that even though Sue has claimed that we have raised $140,000 that she has never seen more than $39,900 in the bank account.  At the present time we only have about $28,200. It is imperative the Sue show us the money.  We  have serious concerns that we have not raised as much money as Sue claims we have raised.

The bills that have been turned in so far have been paid, but it was agreed by the present members that from this day on all bills must be presented to the trust for approval if they are to be paid. The trust should have the figures about how much something will cost and where the money will come from before the funds are committed.  Kathy Spellman, as treasurer, was directed by the trust to present all bills to the trust board, including the remaining unpaid bills related to the roundup before writing checks for these expenses. 
Any action taken in the name of the Trust must be presented to the board for approval.
In discussing the remodeling, Fred will ask the County Engineer to be the manager of the construction project. He will also see if the county will pay for the engineer’s services.  All members present agreed. 
We also discussed the possibility of having more people on the trust board.  This would require a change in the by – laws, but might be a worthwhile idea to look into.   
A meeting will be called in August to discuss all of these issues and anything else that might come up in the mean time.  Fred will call Sue and find out when she will be available to meet with us.  

 The meeting was adjourned.  
Nancy Sorenson

Secretary

